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2499.	Dr S SThembekwayo (EFF) to ask the Minister of Transport:
On what date is it envisaged that his department will fix the MamelodiTsamaya Road in Tshwane that is riddled with potholes?				NW3107E
REPLY
I have taken note of the question from the Honourable Dr S SThembekwayo, and wish to confirm that the road in question is not part of the asset register of the national road network. As you may be aware that the planning, construction, maintenance and operations of all national roads are being managed by the South African National Roads Agency SOC Limited (SANRAL).
My department has made enquires and were informed by the City of Tshwane that  the construction of road k54 between k22 (old Bronkhorstspruit road) and k69 (Hans Strijdom, approximately 6.8km) as well as a section of road d2561 from k54 to Tsamaya road in Mamelodi (approximately 2.2km), CONTRACT NO: DRT 91/06/2016. King Civils were appointed as a main contractor. Project commenced on 22 January 2018. The Contractor is responsible for the area in which the reported potholes are concentrated and are responsible for day to day maintenance until they complete the doubling of the stretch of road as per their contractual obligations.
The contractual completion date is 4 November 2020
This will be met, due to legal matters that must be resolved to address the illegal invasion of the road reserve.
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